NERELLA CAMPIGOTTO

Vancouver, Canada

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am an Australian citizen who left in 1982 when my company transferred me to Tokyo, where I lived until 1988 before being transferred to San Francisco with the same company. In 1992 I moved to Vancouver, Canada where I now live with my Canadian husband. The intent was never to have stayed away so long, and I find that in recent years my citizenship and culture have become even more important to me. I now have my own firm specializing in international business development, targeting in particular Australian businesses looking to expand into North America, and vice versa (Boomerang Consulting Inc). I feel that through my work I make some contribution to the Australian economy even though I am not living there at present. A couple of years ago I also helped found an association that promotes business  between Canada, Australia and NZ (CANZBA), further contributing to my homeland. My long-term goal is to open a branch of my business in Australia and work on both shores - and ultimately I believe that my husband and I will make Australia our permanent residence. 

I simply wanted my voice to be heard because I do take an interest in what happens to my country even if circumstances don't currently allow me to be there. Those of us who are away often have a greater appreciation of citizenship and should not be ignored - I feel we should have the right to participate by voting, if we so choose; and I also hope that we will not encounter any difficulties when we repatriate. In today's global economy, I strongly believe that we have much to offer our country; we can, and do act as ambassadors on a daily basis.

Sincerely,

Nerella Campigotto
